
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  3rd MARCH 2024 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

 Emergency numbers: 

 Knock:  094-9388100   

 Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

 Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 

*****************************  

Peter Sloyan & decd. of the Sloyan family, Forthill 

John, Mary, Paraic & Siobhán Cleary, Johnstown 

Miriam McGoldrick, Abbey St. 

Christopher Mongan, Tooraree 

Decd. members of the O’Brien family, Holywell 

Bertie Curley, Clare St. 

Helen Meehan, Curries 

Patrick & Elizabeth Devane & decd. Kilvine 

John & Patrick Mangan, Doohoma 

John Mullen and Mary & Stephen Griffin, Tavnaghmore 

John & Anne O’Shaughnessy, Beech Lawn 

Brendan Quinn, Knox St. 
 
 

SUNDAY 10th MARCH 

MONTH’S MIND             FIRST ANNIVERSARY 
 Henry Madden, Gurteen        Tony Greene, Knox St. & Pennsylvania, USA  

 
 

 

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Between 9am & 7pm daily. 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 
 
 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  4th-9th MARCH  2024 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

4th-10th March   READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Liam Devaney Helen Freeley, Irene Healy 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Breege Halpin, Lorraine Waldron  

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Margaret Byrne, Marie Brennan 

Friday Willie Broderick Mary Freeley, Eileen Jordan 

Saturday 7.30pm Maeve Donnellan Paul Sykes, Joe Byrne, Marina Coyne, 
Anne Carney  

Sunday 10am 
 

Joan Flanagan Margaret Tarpey, Willie Broderick, 
Cáit Webb, Eileen Lynch 

   COLLECTORS FOR MARCH 

Sat. 7.30pm Hugh Rudden, Oliver Cribben, Peter McCafferty, Gideone Alves 
da Silva 

Sunday 10am Tom Finn, Eddie Mooney, Mike Griffin, Martin Fitzmaurice 

   MASS SERVERS FOR MARCH 

Sat. 7.30pm Team A– Katie & Niamh Conlon, Cara Walsh, Eva Grace  
Kilcourse 

Sunday 10am Team B– Evan & Olivia Feeney, Ben Jordan, Jonathan Powers 

Recently Deceased - We remember in our prayers: 

Eugene Morley, St. Gerald’s Crescent & formerly Woodpark 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 9pm 

(when possible) Mondays to Fridays, continue to be broadcast on 

parish radio 105.2 FM and streamed on the parish webcam: 

https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis 

or on the website: www.ballyhaunisparish.ie  
 

FIRST CONFESSIONS will take place here in St. Patrick’s 

Church this Tuesday evening 5th March at 7pm. 
 

GROW IN LOVE: The preparation programme for children 

receiving their First Holy Communion in May continues at 

7.30pm Mass this Sat. evening 2nd March. Our focus this month 

is on the Sacrament of Reconciliation, which all members of our 

parish family are invited to celebrate, particularly during Lent.  
 

PPC NEWSLETTER: The Parish Pastoral Council Newsletter 

from July to December 2023 is available in the Church porch. 

Please take a copy home. It contains articles and photos of events 

that took place in the parish in the second half of last year. 
 

LENT: Parishioners are reminded that 

packs containing a Trocaire box and 

information on this year’s Lenten 

campaign are available in the 

Church porch -please take one home 

and make a contribution to those 

suffering from poverty and injustice 

in many parts of the world. This year’s campaign focuses on  

Malawi, which has been badly affected by climate change and 

severe droughts. Trócaire is helping communities to develop 

sustainable access to clean, safe drinking water supplies. 
 

NATIONAL TREE WEEK runs from 3rd to 10th March. This 

year’s theme is “Planting Trees for a Greener Future” which 

aims to emphasise the importance of trees & forests in helping to 

mitigate climate change and promote biodiversity. Tree saplings 

have been grown from seeds collected here in Ballyhaunis  

parish. Each Station area is asked to plant one of the saplings 

which will be blessed at the end of Mass this Sunday 3rd March. 

The blessing is intended to raise awareness of the challenges 

posed by climate change. Children from Scoil Íosa will also be 

involved in promoting the event by making a short video on 

trees. This is a follow-up to the Season of Creation event in our 

parish last September. The Season of Creation, initiated by Pope 

Francis, arose out of his encyclical “Laudato Sí” as a practical 

way for parishes to encourage care of creation. We work closely 

with the Tidy Towns committee, who will launch their  

Biodiversity Action Plan for Ballyhaunis on Friday 22nd March 

in the Community Hall, along with local beekeepers.    
 

SUPPORTING GRIEVING ADOLESCENTS: A free public 

talk will take place in the Galvia Suite, Connaught Hotel,  

Galway on Wed. 20th March at 7.30pm for parents, teachers, 

health & social care professionals, youth workers, sports club 

coaches and all who support adolescents struggling with the loss 

of a loved one. The keynote speaker is Dr. Mairead Brennan, 

Chartered Senior Clinical Psychologist, Cancer Care West. This 

is a free event  but places must be booked in advance by  

emailing support@hopespace.ie 
 

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY: Next Friday 8th March,  

Le Cáirde invites you to celebrate International Women’s Day at 

“Spring Inspiration”, with art, music & dance in the Ballyhaunis 

Community Hall from 8pm to 10pm. All welcome. Free event 

and refreshments served.  
 

PASTORAL LETTER: As we journey through Lent, it is an 

opportune time to think about the Synodal Pathway which will 

feature again in October’s second plenary meeting of the Synod 

of Bishops in Rome. The following is an extract from a Pastoral 

Letter issued by Archbishop Francis Duffy entitled “Imagining 

a new way of being Church in Ireland”…. 
 

“What does God want from the Church in Ireland at this time?  
That is the key question being asked of us in this diocese and in 
this country as we continue along the synodal pathway. Two 
years ago many of our parishes engaged in the synodal process 
of listening.  The fruits of that process contributed to the Irish 
report to the International Synod held last October in Rome and 
a second, follow-up meeting of the Synod will be held this  
October in Rome.  Arising from the listening, discernment and 
discussion to date, one key question has emerged.  I invite you to 
reflect on, pray about and discuss this question and let me know 
what you think. 
The question is: “How can we imagine the life of the Church 
in Ireland where people are co-responsible for the Church’s 
mission in different ways”?   
I believe this is an exciting time to be a Catholic in Ireland, a 
changing Ireland. There is now a far greater welcome for people 
who once were on the margins of church and society. We also 
have many, many people who have come from other countries 
and cultures to live here and so enrich our lives. There continues 
to be a great willingness among our people to generously support 
organisations such as Trócaire in its efforts to assist developing 
countries and to help in areas of sudden disasters.  We are well 
able to look beyond our shores to help and encourage others in 
need.The circumstances in which we live our faith are rapidly 
changing at local level.  On one hand, there are many involved 
adoration groups, prayer groups, apostolic societies and youth 
organisations, all contributing positively to the life of the Church 
and all motivated by love of the Lord.  On the other hand, there 
are fewer and fewer priests, vocations to the religious congrega-
tions are also down, and the number of people who attend  
Sunday Mass is in serious decline, especially among the younger 
generations. 
Yet, in our parishes there is an eagerness among people to take 
on more responsibility for pastoral initiatives.  Some are willing 
to be more directly involved in pastoral leadership and are keen 
to receive support and training”. 
(The second half of Archbishop Duffy’s Pastoral Letter will be 
printed in next weekend’s newsletter). 
 

LOCAL LINK UPDATE: The 795 Local Link Mayo bus  

service for Claremorris-Ballyhaunis & Environs will be updated 

from Thursday 7th March. You can now travel from Cloonfad to 

Ballyhaunis, Loughglynn to Ballyhaunis, Irishtown to  

Claremorris and Kiltimagh to Claremorris. Free travel pass  

applies, otherwise fares are €2 one-way or €3.50 return.  

To pre-book a seat, call 094 9005150. 
 

DRUID COMES TO CLAREMORRIS: The Claremorris 

Town Hall Theatre presents “The Shadow of a Gunman” - a 

Druid production on Friday 8th & Sat. 9th March at 8pm,  

directed by Garry Hynes. Tickets at www.townhall.ie or from the 

Box Office at 094 9310999. 
 

GOOD FRIDAY CLEAN-UP: The annual Good Friday clean-up 

will be held in Ballyhaunis & surrounding areas on Friday 29th 

March. Clubs, organisations and residents associations are invited 

to join with Ballyhaunis Tidy Towns in this community event, 

organised annually by National Spring Clean. Register online at 

www.nationalspringclean.org to order a free clean-up kit.   

Offertory  
Collection 

Sunday 25th Feb. 2024 
€2,000 


